REMARKS BY H.E. MR. AKIO EGAWA, AMBASSADOR OF JAPAN
ON THE OCCASION OF THE HAND OVER CEREMONY OF JAPANESE TELEVISION PROGRAMMES TO MUVI TELEVISION 
 MUVI TELEVISION STUDIOS, LUSAKA, 14TH MARCH, 2011
Mr. Steve Nyirenda, Managing Director, MUVI Television,

Members of the Press,

Ladies and Gentlemen. 

It is my great pleasure to be here today on behalf of the Government of Japan and to handover to MUVI Television a consignment of Japanese Television programmes. 
The Embassy of Japan has been providing Japanese Television programmes to Zambia for many years. However, this is the first time that these programmes are being provided to MUVI Television. The programmes have been acquired for MUVI Television by the Japanese Embassy (Government of Japan), through the Japan Foundation

The specific programmes being provided are: Pythagora Switch and Math Wonderland. Pythagora Switch focuses on activating and developing the thinking capacity in children by introducing, in a captivating and interesting manner, the scientific laws and principles which apply in daily life. The programme has been broadcast in Japan for 9 years since 2002 and remains extremely popular. This time around, 37 topics have been provided to MUVI Television. Math Wonderland presents Mathematical concepts in a simpler and interesting manner so that they are easily understood by children. Junior high school students constitute the main audience for the programme. In the package being handed over today, 7 topics have been provided.  
Ladies and gentlemen, many of the programmes provided by Japan in the past, as well as those being handed over today, are educational TV programmes. This decision is based on the conviction that education remains the single most important pre-requisite to the economic and social development of any country, as has been the case in Japan and other countries, and I believe is the case for Zambia as well. Primary and Secondary schooling occupy a particularly critical role in the education system as they provide the basis for career and skills development for later life. In this regard, it is imperative to activate the creative thinking of young people early enough in their education.
I hope that by watching the 44 topics contained in the two programmes, children in Zambia will be stimulated into appreciating Science and Mathematics in a more personal way and not simply as remote and troublesome subjects with not direct link to every day reality. It is also my expectation that the people of Zambia will find the programmes interesting as a projection of Japanese culture thereby enhancing their understanding of Japan and contributing positively to the further strengthening of the friendly relations that exist between Japan and Zambia.

Thank you.
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